3Town of Craftsbury Selectboard Minutes

~approved~ September 4, 2018

Agenda

- Approve Minutes Last Meeting
- Japanese Knotweed Demonstration Project
- Sterling College Signage
- New Hire Update
- Signs Big Hosmer Boat Access
- Committees
- o Road Foreman's Report
- Clerk's Report
- Walk-in that have business to come before the Selectboard
- Other
 - TH #57
 - A & U

The Selectboard met at the Craftsbury Town Hall Tuesday, September 4, 2018 at 7 PM. Selectboard present were Bruce Urie, Susan Houston and Jim Jones. Michelle Warren (Selectboard clerk) was also present.

Approve Minutes Last Meeting:

Jim made a motion to approval the August 21, 2018 minutes as printed, approved.

Japanese Knotweed Demonstration Project:

A thank you letter was signed to get sent to Eleanor, for all her hard work on the Japanese Knotweed project. Susan reminded Bruce and Jim about this knotweed project scheduled this Saturday in Mill Village. Bruce will have the truck dropped off in Susan's driveway with 4 cones. Steve P. will come by Monday to pick up.

Sterling College Signage:

Susan said Sterling College would like the town's sidewalk sign relocated so they can put up one of their signs. The Selectboard will check with Steve about relocating the sign.

New Hire Update:

Steve P. will be starting soon, Yvette has paperwork for him to fill out.

Signage Big Hosmer Boat Access:

The Selectboard discussed no parking signage at Big Hosmer Boat Access. They will look into further.

Committees:

Michelle reported that six members from the Craftsbury Mental Health Resource Group will be walking in the Out of the Darkness Suicide Walk in Newport Saturday.

Road Foreman's Report:

Brue said that the road crew is working on hydraulically connecting road segments. They will work on South Albany Road next. The road inventory is finished.

Bruce will check with Steve about road striping pricing.

Clerk's Report:

Yvette on vacation this week.

Walk-in that have business to come before the Selectboard:

None

Other:

- The Selectboard received an email from a camp owner on TH #57 regarding road maintenance. The Selectboard discussed the email, reviewed the location on the map; Bruce will contact them, letting them know it is a private road.
- The Selectboard will ask Anne Marie to the next meeting, to go over the A & U hours and then later disperse funds.

The Selectboard Meeting adjourned 8:30 PM. Next meeting is scheduled 7 PM Tuesday, September 18, 2018 at Craftsbury Town Hall.

Respectfully submitted,

Michelle Warren, Clerk of the Select Board

Upcoming Projects:

- o Radar sign sign up for summer
- o Town Hall Sandwich Board
- o Paint Town Hall front next year
- Storm water concerns in Village